	PART 1
	ITEM NO



REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR


COMMUNITY & SOCIAL SERVICES DIRECTORATE


TO THE CABINET


ON

10 APRIL 2001

TITLE:              COMMUNITY CARE DEVELOPMENT GRANTS

RECOMMENDATIONS:     That the level of grant aid to each organisation be                                           approved as detailed in the attached paper.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:    The projects funded by Community Care Development                                         Grant have been evaluated according to the criteria.  Each continues to provide a Community Care Service that is of benefit to the people of Salford.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS  Evaluation Forms completed by each organisation. 

(Available for public inspection)

CONTACT OFFICER:     Deborah Siddique 793-2323

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

DETAILS (continued overleaf)
It is requested that consideration be given to increasing the limit under the Scheme of Delegation.

COMMUNITY CARE DEVELOPMENT GRANTS 2001/02

Budget
    226,042  -  CCDG 2000/01

+     5,000  -  Transferred from Innovatory Partnership Grants

        

+   19,918   -  Joint Finance for Irlam & Cadishead CAB



    250,960
Following satisfactory evaluation it is recommended that the Projects continue to be supported by Community Care Development Grant funding.  As the budget does not increase each year an allowance for inflation is not possible unless a Project ceases or requires less funding.  As cuts were made in 2000/01 but 3 months full funding was given in lieu of notice an increase of 1.655% is possible this year.  The suggested level of funding is:

Organisation





Grant (£)

EIS ZIKNA






11,591

Henshaw's Society for Blind People


  3,523

Little Hulton Community Visiting Scheme (South)
  4,038

Manchester Jewish Federation



38,486

Salford CAB






75,492   *

Salford Link Project





61,712

Salford Women's Aid




  6,395

Swinton & Worsley MENCAP



25,542

The Stroke Association




11,880

Contribution to Social Worker Post (ex Headway)
12,300

                                                                              250,959


*   This includes the 100% Joint Finance taper for Irlam & Cadishead CAB at £19,918 and the £5,000 transferred from Innovatory Partnership Grants to continue funding the BASIC/Hope CAB service.  

